Dear Parents,

I want to welcome you and your child to kindergarten. Please feel free to communicate with me either by sending a note in the daily folder or emailing me at godwins@leonschools.net or by speaking to me directly. I check your child’s folder for notes in the afternoon, so if you need me to get the message early in the day, it is best to send me an email, too.
Because of privacy laws, if you do not tell me about your child’s medical concerns, you can assume I do not know, even if you gave that information to the office when you registered.
I never turn down volunteers. Let me know what you would like to do and we will work out the time. I will begin using classroom helpers after a few weeks---I’ll let you know when we get our routines established. All volunteers and anyone who helps with field trips, parties or other school activities must complete a volunteer form and have it processed. This year, the forms are online only. There is a link from the kindergarten webpage.
The bell rings at 8:25.  Children should not be on school grounds until 7:45, unless they are enrolled in the Extended Day Program. 

On the first day of school, please walk your child to our classroom, help unpack, make sure I know where to take your child when school is over, say a cheerful goodbye and then go to the Boo-Hoo Yahoo Breakfast in the Volunteer Portable on the front of the school for some moral support. Peeking through the windows is distracting. Trust that if your child appears to be spending the day in separation anxiety, I will call you. Overflow parking will be available, on the upper field, for the first week of school only.
On the following mornings, your child will put their backpack in a line outside our classroom and go to the kindergarten playground. If there are children on the kindergarten playground, that is the right place to go. If no one is down there, then the primary playground is the place. The children will be lined up around 8:15 and taken to line up in the hallway at my name where I will pick them up when the bell rings at 8:25. On very cold or wet days, the children will go to Mrs. Trapp’s room #106 and wait for me there.  This is only until we get our new cafeteria completed, then the kids will go there for cold or wet days.
As we are walking to the classroom, if you are still next to your child, you will need to say your good-byes. It is best to say your goodbyes outside and allow your child to go inside on his/her own. If you will get them in the door, I can help them get through the day.
The dismissal bell rings at 2:50. OUR SCHOOL POLICY REQUIRES THAT PARENTS NOT WAIT NEAR THE CLASSROOMS FOR THEIR STUDENTS.  
At the end of the day, parents can go through the drive-through to pick up their child in the back of the school.  Mrs. Perritt (another kindergarten teacher) takes all of the car riders to the benches. Children sit by the first letter of their last name. Your name will be on your rear view mirror and the names are called as you pull forward, closing any gaps between cars. Please stay in your car. 
Another option is the Gathering Place, near the basketball court. I walk the children from Mrs. Perritt’s class and from ours who are going to the Gathering Place to meet family members to walk or bike-ride home. If it is raining or stormy, we will be ___________
Bus and day-care van riders will be walked to their bus area. I also walk Extended-Day attendees to be checked in.
If there is a change in the way your child goes home, you MUST write a note to me. I might not see an email if you send it during the school day.
Last minute, emergency changes can be arranged through the office but please only use this option if there truly is an emergency.
Lunch costs $2.00. Your child will have a lunchroom number assigned to them that they will need to memorize and you will need to write on payments. You may pay Mrs. Smith, our lunchroom manager, by the day, week or month, but paying in advance is recommended.  You may also pay on-line, but be aware there is a delay in that credit.  If you choose, you may send lunch money in a sealed envelope (with your child’s name and number and my name on it) in the pocket of their daily folder. (Please do not send ANY money to school that is not in a labeled envelope.) Please put your child’s lunch number and your phone number on the check. The number will be on their nametag for scanning when they go to lunch. Menus are available on the websites for the school. Parents who choose to eat with their child, need to arrive a little ahead of our lunchtime and sign in in the office. You may meet us outside our door. Our scheduled lunch time is 11:10-11:35. Until the lunchroom is complete, (September?) our meals will be eaten on tables in the breezeways. 
Please keep toys and other personal items at home. Jewelry can also be a distraction and/or choking hazard. 
All jackets, backpacks, raincoats, lunchboxes, etc. need to have the child’s name in them.

A child needs to have eaten breakfast before they come to school, unless they eat a school-prepared breakfast. They need to have completed that meal before the first bell rings at 8:25. Children should not be arriving at school with food in hand. Please discuss with your child whether or not you are expecting them to eat breakfast at school. 
Each morning, your child will unpack his/her backpack, putting lunch boxes on the window ledge and putting their folder in the designated spot. It is important that the backpack and folder come to school each day. The backpack must not have wheels.
After the first week of school, if your child is late arriving, please sign him/her in in the office for a late slip before coming to the classroom. Someone should then escort the child to the classroom. At this time, classroom doors are kept locked during school hours and it will be necessary to knock loudly. It is difficult to hear from inside and the hurricane shutters obstruct the view. Please use this procedure when your child is coming to school from an appointment to make sure they are connected with their class. Sometimes we are not in the room and we don’t like to scare people, especially small ones.
Upon returning to school following an absence, please write a note and put it in the folder or drop it by the office, even if you have used the phone line. See the school policy regarding doctors’ notes.
If addresses, phone numbers, health concerns, emergency information or custody information change during the year, please let me know. 

If you would like to celebrate your child’s birthday at school, please see me before that day. If you would like to send home party invitations by sending them to school, please make sure that either all classmates are invited, or all classmates who are the same gender as your child are invited. If this will not be the case, other arrangements for sending out invitations will need to be made, outside of school. Feelings get hurt.

Please dress your child in clothing that:


Allows for self-dressing


Is appropriate for painting and other messy activities


Is appropriate for the weather

Allows for active, outdoor play. (Sneakers are highly recommended and required for PE; backless shoes and those with platforms are dangerous and against the school dress code.)
Special Area time is at 12:50-1:35. We are on a weekly rotation in this order: Art, PE, Media (Library) PE, Music. 
Please complete a volunteer application, which is online. If you ever want to go on a field trip or join us for a party, you must have been cleared through this process. 

I greatly encourage you to sign up for the list-serve for Buck Lake. It will deliver the school information to your email address. School newsletters are no longer printed. This is our school website address that will allow you to sign up.
http://www.leonschools.net/Page/9
More helpful information and links are there, too. This is the webpage for the kindergarten team.
http://www.leonschools.net/domain/3782
Below is my specific webpage.

http://www.leonschools.net//site/Default.aspx?PageID=11399
Sincerely,

Sarah Godwin

